
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 22 OCTOBER 2007


EX.249/07
HOUSING STRATEGY – PROJECTS AND 


CAPITAL PROGRAMME 


(Key Decision)

Portfolio – 
Health and Wellbeing

Subject Matter 

The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.97/07 updating Members on progress on the proposed YMCA Foyer in Carlisle and seeking approval for the release of the capital funds allocated for 2008/09 within the Housing Strategy Programme.

The Director reminded Members that the Executive on 2 July 2007 (EX.155/07) had released funding to progress the Foyer Scheme.

The Director then updated Members on progress with the Foyer development since that time particularly in relation to :

(a)
Supporting people funding in regard to staffing and how service integration might work.

(b)
Youth Homelessness Strategy

(c)
Project Manager

(d)
Building Design and Facilities

(e)
New approach to youth homelessness and the proposal for one or more of the City Council's staff to work in the Foyer.

(f)
How the project fits in with strategies and plans including the City and Cumbria's Housing Strategy, the Children and Young Persons Plan and Local Area Agreement, Carlisle Renaissance and the Carlisle Community Plan.

In response to Member's questions, the Director of Development Services confirmed that there were no implications in the overall resources for the Council arising from the proposals, as the proposal for one or more of the City Council's staff to work in the Foyer would require existing staff to carry on their existing work only in a different location, and it was confirmed that any revenue consequences would be found from the Housing Strategy budget.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

(1)
The Executive notes progress in advancing the development of a Foyer in Carlisle by the YMCA in partnership with the City Council and other agencies.

(2)
That the £300,000 allocated for the delivery of the Foyer Project, subject to a further detailed report to the Executive, be confirmed and the money, from the 2006/07 Regional Housing Board within the Housing Capital Programme, be allocated subject to an acceptable sustainable Foyer being delivered by the YMCA.

(3)
That further progress reports be received by the Executive relating to the Homelessness Project as the working model develops.

Reasons for Decision 

To enable the Foyer Project identified within the report under the Housing Strategy to be taken forward and the Housing Capital Programme for 2008/09 to be delivered.
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